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Here is the data from our Summer School for grades 7th-11th.   Officially, it ended on June 30 
but I have a couple students who are close to finishing their classes and I am going to work with 
them to get it completed before school starts in August.   We had nine total students (4-JH and 
5 HS) attend summer school.  This year we used Edgenuity which was a much better format 
than our previous online program (Odysseyware).   Four Junior High students took a total of 
nine courses, with students completing a total of two classes.  Some of our students showed up 
but did not work nearly hard enough to complete even one course.  At this point, we will need to 
retain these two students in the 7th grade.   At the high school level, we had five students attend 
and take a total of 9 courses.  The students completed and passed 4 courses.  One student 
completed his course but his grade was not at 70 percent.   I will look to either have him redo 
some work or have him retake the course during the next school year.  Also, we had one 
student who showed up for a couple of days then stopped showing up.  Overall, I think the 
process is a good one, but may look to either go full days or extend it through July.   We need to 
look at if/how we will charge for these courses as the cost is $100 per license/student for one 
month.

With the large number of elementary students who attended summer school this summer, Mrs. 
Hambidge split them into two groups: 8:00-10:00 and 10:00-noon.   We also had Mrs. Devreis 
working with our EL students on English Language acquisition.  A total of 23 elementary 
students attended summer school from June 15 -July 1.  One student attended for about a week 
and a half before deciding to not to do any more work.  Overall attendance was 94% if you do 
not account for those who attended little cheer camp, otherwise it was 89%.  Mrs. Hambidge 
and her crew had a very successful summer school.

Beginning of the year schedule looks to be complete and will be sending out communications 
soon to staff.  Mr. Ellis and I interviewed many candidates for para positions at the elementary 
and it is looking like they may have a full contingent of paras come fall.

I have not been in communication with KASB regarding our Handbooks but I will add my 
proposed changes in a separate file that will go along with my July BOE Report.


